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Preface 

Blacktown City, located within western Sydney, is the largest council by population in NSW and 

has one of the fastest growing (2.26% pa) populations. Our current (2023) population of 415,000 is 

forecast to increase nearly 50% in the next 20 years to more than 600,000, predominantly as a 

result of development in the North West Growth Area (NWGA). 

The populations in areas such as Riverstone, Schofields and Marsden Park are projected to grow 

by 6%, 7% and 7% each year respectively over the next 20 years, resulting in an estimated 

increase of 120,000 for these 3 areas alone.  

However, these areas have inadequate public transport infrastructure and services resulting in a 

car-orientated transport system with poor outcomes such as congestion, pollution and lack of 

access to valued education and job opportunities. These poor outcomes affect our residents’ 

wellbeing and contribute to high unemployment with a low prospect of improvement. 

It should also be noted that Blacktown City has not experienced a decline in birth rate like many 

other local government areas.  We have more than 150 existing schools, some of which have 

reached pupil totals of up to 2,000. The Department of Education is projecting, to meet future 

education needs alone, a new primary school needs to be built every 15 months and a new high 

school every 20 months; this will create further and more significant public transport demand to 

ensure the school’s function effectively. 

Public transport should form the backbone around which these greenfield and other infill areas are 

planned and developed. Unfortunately, the most important and significant public transport mode, 

being rail, is lagging in finalising future corridors and stations, resulting in misaligned land-use 

planning and development outcomes.  

Figure 1 shows the present rail/metro services within Blacktown City, and highlights the lack of 

services in the North West Growth Area. The Sydney Metro rail service currently ends at 

Tallawong Station, and while it is identified to be extended to St Marys station, planning and 

delivery has not yet been finalised on this ‘missing link’, which is the most critical public transport 

infrastructure required in Blacktown.  

 














